NEWSLETTER

Spring/Summer 2002

Volume 23, No. 1

- President's Message
- Past President's Message
- Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting (05/06/02)
- Committee on Memorials
- Visibility Committee
- "Letters to Monty"
- News from Members
- New Fellows elected to the Academy for September, 2001 but whose induction is delayed until September, 2002
- AAKPE Executive Board as of 1/2002
- Members of the AAKPE Standing Committees
- Presidential Committees

Contact AAKPE c/o Human Kinetics: P.O. Box 5076, Champaign, IL 61820-2200, U.S.A., phone (800) 747-4457 or (217) 351-5076, fax (217) 351-2674, or email: humank@hkusa.com

NEWSLETTER
Volume 23, No. 1,
Spring/Summer 2002
Table of Contents



President's Message

...Deborah L. Feltz, President

Before becoming president of the Academy, I never paid much attention to our Statement of Purpose. For me, it was just a formal statement that all organizations have. I had always thought of the Academy as a group of distinguished scholars who held meetings to honor those who made significant contributions to our field and to share their knowledge. The American Academy of Kinesiology and Physical Education actually has a dual purpose. The first part of the dual purpose of the Academy is to encourage and promote the study and educational applications of the art and science of human movement and physical activity. The second part of our purpose is to honor persons who have contributed significantly to the study of and/or application of our field. I think we promote our second purpose very well. I think we can do more, beyond our meetings and publication of Academy proceedings, to promote our first purpose.

It is my hope that the two Presidential Committees that I have continued from previous presidents will move us forward in promoting the study of the art and science of human movement and physical activity and in strengthening our identity. The Visibility Committee, one of the continued Presidential Committees, has been generating ideas over the past several months. Several of their ideas were discussed by the Executive Committee during its spring conference call and are reported in the EC minutes. One way of promoting visibility is by providing doctoral evaluations of our programs to the public. That is why the EC has recommended to the membership that we move forward with the creation of a new standing committee on Doctoral Program Evaluation. The second Presidential Committee, the Doctoral Program Evaluation Committee, is working on recommendations for how the Academy should standardize the process of doctoral evaluation and how results should be published. The EC's recommendation will be discussed during our business meeting in Tucson in September. A new standing committee will require a change in the bylaws, and until we vote on streamlining the bylaw change process, we will not vote on this recommendation at the business meeting. It is my hope that we will vote on the question of having a Doctoral Program Evaluation Standing Committee before our 2003 meeting. I look forward to a lively discussion on moving forward with this issue at our meeting in Tucson.

President's Message

E-mail: dfeltz@msu.edu

Contact AAKPE c/o Human Kinetics: P.O. Box 5076, Champaign, IL 61820-2200, U.S.A., phone (800) 747-4457 or (217) 351-5076, fax (217) 351-2674, or email: <a href="https://doi.org/10.1007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.2007/jha.20

NEWSLETTER Volume 23, No. 1, Summer/Spring 2002 Table of Contents



Past President's Message

...Gary S. Krahenbuhl

Several weeks ago our campus was visited by someone involved in the Pew Foundation sponsored "Preparing Future Faculty Project." This effort is aimed at enriching doctoral education by ensuring that newly minted PhD's have a broader professional skill set and deeper understanding of the range of possibilities for academic life at different kinds of institutions than has traditionally been the case.

The problem of narrowly trained PhD's unprepared for anything beyond the pursuit of a research agenda has been addressed in a number of ways. At Duke University it led to the publication of a book, "The Academic's Handbook," which they subsequently used to help their new faculty learn quickly the many important things about academia that their professional training had overlooked. Duke was prompted to prepare this handbook when, over a single week, three examples of a serious lack of basic preparation came to the University's attention.

In the first case, a young new assistant professor, hoping to "bring his work to a broader audience," had submitted the same manuscript to different journals, not knowing that this was improper professionally. In the second case, after hearing reference made to the Chancellor, another new recruit noted that he had no idea what a chancellor was or what one did. The third incident involved a young faculty member who was struggling with teaching, who had become "professionally depressed about his unpreparedness" especially regarding the methods of teaching. Each of these incidents distressed the Duke administrative hierarchy, spurring them to action.

The examples cited above reveal the lack of fundamentals that people need to succeed at the lowest levels of the academy. In training faculty, our aim is to do more than just get people to some minimum. After more than 30 years of observing, evaluating, and administering

faculty efforts, I continue to be astonished at the range of usefulness that one observes from people serving in similar academic roles. The few that fall at the top end of the performance range are what I have come to call the difference makers.

These individuals (the difference makers) may not have exhibited the academic profile one might imagine. They tended to be respected academics, but they were not necessarily the most distinguished figures in their respective fields of specialization. They tended to be younger and broader (intellectually), with a rich set of interdisciplinary connections. They were individuals with uncommon patience and persistence who were exceptional at moving from ideas to action. They were flexible, accommodating and adaptable; they continually revised and strengthened their ideas as they were shaped and sharpened by testing them on others.

These individuals were special in that they worried about results, not who got the credit. They were successful in larger arenas, capable of securing steady funding from the big national sources and were often asked to serve on review panels for these agencies and foundations. They thought strategically for the institution, not selfishly. They saw change as an opportunity, not as a threat. They cared about students (both undergraduates and graduates) and engaged them in their work. These individuals were great externally and understood the importance of a university telling its stories.

In sum, the difference makers were more than people who were engaged in teaching, research and service. They were catalysts for good. They lifted others around them to higher levels of productivity. Their value to the institution went far beyond what one could see on a resume.

Are we preparing difference makers? The theme and program from last year's cancelled meeting will be featured instead at this year's meeting. I am looking forward to hearing about the current condition of our programs that are preparing future faculty in kinesiology and physical education. I hope those individuals know something about the culture of higher education and I hope many of them will become difference makers in our field.

E-mail: gary.krahenbuhl@asu.edu

Contact AAKPE c/o Human Kinetics: P.O. Box 5076, Champaign, IL 61820-2200, U.S.A., phone (800) 747-4457 or (217) 351-5076, fax (217) 351-2674, or email: humank@hkusa.com
Back to AAKPE Home Page | Comments to: webmaster@hkusa.com

NEWSLETTER Volume 23, No. 1, Spring/Summer 2002

Table of Contents

Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting

Monday, May 6, 2002

Present: B. Berger, D. Feltz, G. Krahenbuhl, R. Magill, J. Martens, K. Scott, S. Silverman

Absent: J. Dunn

1. President D. Feltz called the meeting to order at 3:35 p. m. EDT

2. Approval of Minutes from the December 8th meeting in Illinois

President-elect Magill moved, and Past-president Krahenbuhl seconded the approval of the minutes from the December 8, 2001 meeting in Illinois. The motion carried unanimously. This was followed by a brief discussion of how the Executive Committee's decision to postpone both new fellow elections and the selection of an additional Hetherington Award recipient was received by the membership. All reports suggested that the membership agreed with the decision.

3. Update on Election of Officers

President Feltz suggested that election ballots need to be distributed soon. K. Scott indicated that she would send a call for nominations for president-elect, secretary/treasurer, and member-at-large. Past-president Krahenbuhl noted it was critical to immediately work to get a list of nominees. President-elect Magill indicated he would work with K. Scott to get out the request for nominations by e-mail. This was followed by a discussion of possible nominees who the nominations committee might like to consider.

4. Update on Vendien Lecture

As a follow-up to the last meeting, further discussion occurred about the Vendien Lecture and how to use the money donated by Professor Vandien's estate to support a presentation by an International Fellow at each meeting without depleting the donation corpus. It was suggested that each Vendien Lecturer have his or her economy airfare paid for by the fund and that she or he receive an honorarium of \$500. Other options were presented and Past-president Krahenbuhl said he would further discuss the arrangements with Dan Landers, this year's program chair. It was decided to continue this discussion at the fall Executive Committee meeting.

5. Update on Visibility Committee

President Feltz reported for J. Dunn who chairs the Visibility Committee with members Scott Kretchmar, Bob Singer, and Mo Weiss. The committee has been busy generating ideas and possibilities. J. Dunn would welcome other ideas that the Executive Committee or any Fellow would like the committee to consider.

Among the ideas the committee is discussing are getting information out to the Chronicle of Higher Education about meetings and new fellows, resurrecting co-sponsoring the McKenzie Lecture at AAHPERD, promoting the graduate program evaluation, having position papers, and encouraging members to use "FAAKPE" after their names. The last idea, encouraging members to use "FAAKPE" after their names, will be revisited at the fall Executive Committee meeting since it is in the bylaws but not many Fellows actually use it. The committee will make a report at the fall meeting.

It was noted that the deadline to update Fellow information in the Directory of Specialists is May 17, 2002. K. Scott will compile the revised directory and ask R. Rikli to review. After a short discussion it was decided to invite emeriti to send information and each Emeritus Fellow can decide if she or he would like to be included in the directory.

6. Newsletter Update

President Feltz announce that the following Friday (May 10th) was the deadline for submitting items for the next Newsletter.

7. Bylaws/Operating Code Change Mailing

S. Silverman will get information to K. Scott by mid-June so that proposed changes can be sent to the membership well in advance of the 30 days required by the bylaws. Changes were discussed and approved at the previous meeting based on information from the Committee on Governance.

8. Membership Update

K. Scott reported that there are 182 Fellows who are current with their dues. This includes 99 Active Fellows, 51 Emeritus Fellows, and 32 International Fellows. There are an additional 15 Active Fellows who have not paid their dues for this year. K. Scott sent an e-mail reminder to these 15 Fellows explaining they have not paid their dues and some had responded to the reminder.

There was a discussion about the small number of Fellows who are three years or more behind in their dues. Last year they received letters from then-President Krahenbuhl indicating they were no longer eligible to list themselves as Fellows.

K. Scott reported that we had received \$817 in donations with dues payments. These donations are in addition to those donating back their conference fees.

There was a discussion of when dues notices were sent and when payments were due. There was strong feeling among the Executive Committee members that notices should go out earlier and payments should be due on December 31st. The reasons for these feelings were that many decide on charitable donations in December and it would be helpful if dues could be deducted for income tax purposes a year earlier. It

was decided that dues statements would be sent out for the following year after the fall meeting and that the deadline would be December 31st in future years.

9. Directory of Specialists

This agenda item was dealt with partially under item 5 above. K. Scott reported that 53 Fellows had sent in new or updated entries. Once all have been received the entries will be sent to R. Rikli for editing and to look at consistency. President Feltz said she would ask J. Dunn and the Visibility Committee to look at ways in which the directory would help with the Academy's visibility initiative. An extensive discussion followed on ways to access the directory and to make it more useful. J. Martens indicated that she would check with the HK webmaster and get back to the Executive Committee on possibilities and problems.

10. 2003 Meeting and Proposed Theme

J. Martens reminded the committee that the next meeting would be at Callaway Gardens in Georgia. The possible dates are September 11th to September 14th or September 18th to September 21st. These dates are not in conflict with the AAASP nor the Jewish holidays and are early enough in the fall so that all activities can be accommodated. After some discussion the group agreed that the later date might be better since the earlier date is close to the start of the academic semester.

President Feltz, who will chair the program on the new rotation of duties among officers, suggested that the topic of the meeting be focused on obesity. This topic cuts across most areas of the Academy and would return the meeting focus to an academic topic of interest. She noted that at the recent AAHPERD meeting NASPE had interdisciplinary sessions on obesity and talked with others who thought this topic had lots of merit. There was consensus that this topic would be appropriate for the 2003 meeting and was followed by a discussion of possible keynote speakers.

It was noted that the 75th anniversary meeting of the AAKPE would occur in 2005. The person who is elected president-elect this year will be program chair while he or she serves as past-president. There was discussion about the importance of celebrating our 75th year and history during that meeting.

11. Website review and Recommendations

There was a discussion of J. Martens ideas for improving the website which were presented at the last meeting. There was agreement that these would greatly improve our current website and we should move forward. President Feltz noted that she would work with J. Martens to improve the website.

The Meeting was adjourned at 4:56 p.m. EDT

Respectfully submitted. Stephen Silverman Secretary-Treasurer

NEWSLETTER Volume 23, No. 1, Spring/Summer 2002

Table of Contents

Committee on Memorials

Please notify Janet Harris (<u>jharris2@calstatela.edu</u>; ph 323/343-4653), Chair of the Committee on Memorials, if you learn that an AAKPE Fellow has passed away. I will make arrangements for a member of the Committee or another AAKPE Fellow to write a statement of rememberance which he/she will read at the Annual Meeting next Fall in Tucson. Thank you in advance for helping to keep us all informed.

Contact AAKPE c/o Human Kinetics: P.O. Box 5076, Champaign, IL 61820-2200, U.S.A., phone (800) 747-4457 or (217) 351-5076, fax (217) 351-2674, or email: humank@hkusa.com

NEWSLETTER Volume 23, No. 1, Spring/Summer 2002

Table of Contents

Visibility Committee

John M. Dunn, Chair

The Visibility Committee is a Presidential Committee initiated by Robert Singer in 1995 during his AAKPE Presidency and continued during subsequent presidencies. The committee is charged with the responsibility for generating recommendations that can be implemented to enhance the visibility of the Academy. In March, I forwarded to the committee members (S. Kretchmar, R. Singer, and M. Weiss) a first draft of a series of "thoughts" that I had about how best to enhance the Academy and its members. These included suggestions that are "obvious" but not currently operational, such as sending news releases to media sources (local institutional paper, Chronicle of Higher Education etc.) when a member is inducted. This simple but achievable recommendation would serve to highlight the newest members as well as promote the Academy. A sensitive but important related topic is to revisit (again) the site of the annual meeting and whether the Academy is accessible and open to other non-members who might benefit from the meeting, its presenters and presentations. Other areas of possible discussion included the Academy Papers and whether the reliance on Quest provides the appropriate outlet for the papers.

Although feedback from committee members is still surfacing, it is clear that the committee will need to separate items that focus on how best to enhance visibility for members (recognition, induction etc.) from the Academy (the organization) itself. In the latter category, the effort to publish a document that analyses and comments on graduate programs is an example of an excellent effort to contribute to and serve the discipline/profession. Many, I suspect, would argue that the Academy has lost its prestige or "influence" factor as the forum where critical issues facing the field are addressed, discussed, debated, the results of which lead to new directions or outcomes that serve to inform (influence) others. Related to this concern, is the opinion shared by some that the Academy has lost its "lead" as a change agent for issues confronting the profession/discipline. Critics might also suggest that the newest members of the profession are unaware of the Academy and, if aware, are not clear as to its mission.

The goal of the committee will be to continue to formulate our thinking into recommendations that can be shared with the Executive Committee and, as appropriate, submitted to the membership for discussion, debate, and action. The committee welcomes input from each member; we need your thoughts and input. Members of the Committee include:

John M. Dunn, Chair Scott Kretchmar

Visibility Committee

Robert Singer Maureen Weiss Deborah Feltz (Ex-Officio)

Contact AAKPE c/o Human Kinetics: P.O. Box 5076, Champaign, IL 61820-2200, U.S.A., phone (800) 747-4457 or (217) 351-5076, fax (217) 351-2674, or email: humank@hkusa.com

NEWSLETTER Volume 23, No. 1, Spring/Summer 2002 Table of Contents

"Letters to Monty"

Please submit letters to Mike Sherman at <u>sherman.4@osu.edu</u> for future editions of the newsletter.

Contact AAKPE c/o Human Kinetics: P.O. Box 5076, Champaign, IL 61820-2200, U.S.A., phone (800) 747-4457 or (217) 351-5076, fax (217) 351-2674, or email: humank@hkusa.com

NEWSLETTER Volume 23, No. 1, Spring/Summer 2002

Table of Contents

News from Members

Dear American Academy of Kinesiology and Physical Education:

I have recently retired from active duties at the University of Western Ontario. I continue to do research and publish some papers of recent experiments, and enjoy a slower pace. I plan to move this summer to a remote area of northern Ontario on the edge of a lovely lake. This move will end any further science but start a new life with new interests. I would like to let some of my good friends in the Academy of my retirement. A special word to Henry Montoye, John Faulkner, and others of early work at the University of Michigan.

Best wishes to all,

David A. Cunningham, Ph.D., Professor Emeritus, Departments of Physiology & Kinesiology The University of Western Ontario London, Ontario, Canada, N6A 3K7 London, Ontario Canada, N6A 5C1

Phone: 519 661 1605 Fax: 519 661 1612

email: cunningh@julian.uwo.ca

Lawrence W. Green has moved from the University of British Columbia to CDC in Atlanta where he is now heading the Office of Extramural Prevention Research and Academic Partnerships.

Please submit news and information to Mike Sherman at <u>sherman.4@osu.edu</u> that can be included in the next newsletter.

Contact AAKPE c/o Human Kinetics: P.O. Box 5076, Champaign, IL 61820-2200, U.S.A., phone (800) 747-4457 or (217) 351-5076, fax (217) 351-2674, or email: humank@hkusa.com

NEWSLETTER
Volume 23, No. 1,
Spring/Summer 2002
Table of Contents

New Fellows elected to the Academy for September, 2001 but whose induction is delayed until September, 2002

New Active Fellows

Brenda Light Bredemeier, Ph.D.

Mendelson Center for Sport, Character and Culture University of Notre Dame

Notre Dame, Indiana 46556

Phone: (219) 631-4445

Email: bredemeier.l@und.edu

Daniel M. Corcos, Ph.D.

School of Kinesiology

University of Illinois-Chicago (M/C 194)

901 West Roosevelt Road

Chicago, Illinois 60608

Phone: (312) 355-1708 Email: dcorcos@uic.edu

Ben F. Hurley, Ph.D.

Department of Kinesiology

University of Maryland

College Park, Maryland 20742-2611

Phone: (301) 405-2486

Email: <u>bh24@umail.umd.edu</u>

Allen W. Jackson, Ed.D.

Department of Kinesiology, Health Promotion, and Recreation

University of North Texas Denton, Texas 76203-1337

Phone: (940) 565-2651

Email: jacksona@coefs.coe.unt.edu

C. Jessie Jones, Ph.D.

Department of Kinesiology and Health Promotion

California State University, Fullerton

Fullerton, California 92834 Phone: (714) 278-2620 Email: jjones@fullerton.edu

Mary Jo Kane, Ph.D.

Tucker Center for Research on Girls & Women in Sport

School of Kinesiology and Leisure Studies

University of Minnesota

Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455

Phone: (612) 625-3870 Email: maryjo@umn.edu

Mark L. Latash, Ph.D.

Department of Kinesiology 276-L Recreation Building

Penn State University

University Park, PA 16802

Phone: (814) 863-5374 Email: mll11@psu.edu

Penny McCullagh, Ph.D.

Department of Kinesiology and Physical Education

California State University at Hayward

2800 Carlos Bee Blvd.

Hayward, California 94542

Phone: (510) 885-3061

Email: pennymc@csuhayward.edu

Patrick J. O'Connor, Ph.D.

Department of Exercise Science

University of Georgia

Athens, Georgia 30602-6554

Phone: (706) 542-4382

Email: poconnor@coe.uga.edu

Christine M. Snow, Ph.D.

Department of Exercise and Sport Science

Oregon State University

Corvallis, OR 97331

Phone: (541) 737-6788

Email: christine.snow@orst.edu

Robin S. Vealey, Ph.D.

Department of Physical Education, Health and Sport Studies

Miami University Oxford, Ohio 45056

Phone: (513) 529-2720

New Fellows elected to the Academy for September, 2001 but whose induction is delayed until September, 2002

Email: vealeyrs@muohio.edu

Stephen A. Wallace, Ph.D.

Department of Kinesiology San Francisco State University San Francisco, California 94132

Phone: (415) 338-6984 Email: saw@sfsu.edu

New International Fellow

Pierre Lagassé, Ph.D.

Department de Médecine sociale et préventive Pavillon de l'Est, bureau 1106 Université Laval

Québec, Canada, G1K 7P4 Phone: (418) 656-7102

Email: pierre.lagasse@kin.msp.ulaval.ca

Contact AAKPE c/o Human Kinetics: P.O. Box 5076, Champaign, IL 61820-2200, U.S.A., phone (800) 747-4457 or (217) 351-5076, fax (217) 351-2674, or email: humank@hkusa.com

NEWSLETTER Volume 23, No. 1, Spring/Summer 2002

Table of Contents

AAKPE Executive Board as of 1/2002

President

Deborah L. Feltz Department of Kinesiology Michigan State University 138 IM Sports Circle East Lansing, MI 48824

Tel: 517-355-4732 Fax: 517-353-2944 Email: dfeltz@msu.edu

President-Elect

Richard A. Magill, PhD Dept. of Kinesiology Louisiana State University Baton Rouge LA 70803-7101

Tel: 225-578-3548 Fax: 225-578-3680 Email: rmagill@lsu.edu

Past-President

Gary Krahenbuhl Senior Vice President, ADM A203 Arizona State University Tempe, AZ 85287-2203 Tel: 480-965-5756

Fax: 480-965-1093

Email: gary.krahenbuhl@asu.edu

Secretary-Treasurer (2000-2002)

Stephen J. Silverman Columbia University Box 126 Teachers College New York, NY 10027-6696

Tel: 212-678-3324 Fax: 212-678-8259

Email: ss928@columbia.edu

Member-at-Large (2001-2003)

Bonnie G. Berger, EdD

School of HMSLS

Bowling Green State University

Eppler Complex C-117

Bowling Green OH 43403-0248

Tel: 419-372-2334 Fax: 419-372-2877

Email: Bberger@bgnet.bgsu.edu

Member-at-Large (2000-2002)

John M. Dunn University of Utah Dean's Office, College of Health 250 S. 1850 E, Room 200

Salt Lake City, UT 84112-0920

Tel: 84112-0920 Fax: 801-581-8537

Email: john.dunn@health.utah.edu

Business Office

Kim Scott/Julie Martens Human Kinetics P.O. Box 5076 Champaign, IL 61825-5076

Tel: 217-351-5076 ext. 2234

Fax: 217-351-2674

Email: kims@hkusa.com

Contact AAKPE c/o Human Kinetics: P.O. Box 5076, Champaign, IL 61820-2200, U.S.A., phone (800) 747-4457 or (217) 351-5076, fax (217) 351-2674, or email: humank@hkusa.com

NEWSLETTER Volume 23, No. 1, Spring/Summer 2002

Table of Contents

Members of the AAKPE Standing Committees

Documents of Governance

Tim White - Chair Jim Morrow, Jr. (2002) Steve Silverman (2003)

Historian

Scott Kretchmar (2002)

Awards

Mary O'Sullivan (2002) - Chair Carl Caspersen (2002) Gil Reeve (2003) Rachel Yeater (2003) Gary Kamen (2004) Claudine Sherrill (2004)

Membership

Emily Haymes (2002) - Chair Dana Brooks (2002) Jeff McCubbin (2002) Cathy Ennis (2003) John Ivy (2003) Karen French(2003) Mark Fischman (2004) Bruce Gladden (2004) Jean Williams (2004)

Newsletter Editor

Mike Sherman

Nominations

Dick Magill (2002) - Chair Mike Wade (2002) Sharon Plowman (2002) Bonnie Berger (2003) Hal Morris (2003) Members of the AAKPE Standing Committees

Memorials

Janet Harris (2002) - Chair Waneen Spirduso (2003) Don Franks (2004)

Contact AAKPE c/o Human Kinetics: P.O. Box 5076, Champaign, IL 61820-2200, U.S.A., phone (800) 747-4457 or (217) 351-5076, fax (217) 351-2674, or email: humank@hkusa.com

 $Back \ to \ \underline{AAKPE \ Home \ Page} \\ Comments \ to: \ \underline{webmaster@hkusa.com}$

NEWSLETTER Volume 23, No. 1, Spring/Summer 2002

Table of Contents

Presidential Committees

Graduate Program Review

Joe Hamill - **Chair** Jerry Thomas Bev Ulrich Karen DePauw

Visibility Committee

John Dunn - **Chair** Maureen Weiss Scott Kretchmar Bob Singer

Contact AAKPE c/o Human Kinetics: P.O. Box 5076, Champaign, IL 61820-2200, U.S.A., phone (800) 747-4457 or (217) 351-5076, fax (217) 351-2674, or email: humank@hkusa.com